
        MEETING LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES MINUTES 

Tuesday, Jan 21, 2025, 7:30 PM 

Virtual Meeting 

 

Adjourn to Executive Session  

Adjourn to Executive Session under the following exemptions, not to return to Open Session.  

Item 1: To discuss strategy with respect to threatened potential litigation if the Chair so declares that an 

open meeting may have a detrimental effect on the litigating position of the Select Board and Town, and 

the Chair does so declare, to discuss the Town Library pursuant to M.G.L. Chapter 30A, Sections 21(a)(3) 

and (7) and Suffolk Construction v. DCAM, 449 Mass. 444 (2007) 

 

Roll Call Vote to Adjourn to Executive Session 7:33 PM 

Unanimous Yes. 

 

Trustees Participating 

Brian Connolly (Chair) 

Mary McKenna 

Frank Orlando 

Tom VanLangen 

Seth Molloy 

Sue Lepard 

Thais Bessa 

 

Other Participating 

Liz Anderson (Library Director) 

Jennifer Carlson (Library Assistant Director) 

Sandra Burke (Friends) 

Irene Saranteas Bassalee (Friends) 

Margo Powicki (Sherborn History Center & Museum) 

Sean Killeen (DPW) 

Quincy Knapp (Teen Librarian) 

 

Approving December minutes. Mary motioned, Brian second, unanimously approved. 

 

Chair’s Report (Brian Connolly) 

 

Last minute request to put in an application for a grant from Stork Impact Partners.  Received a $10,000 

grant for completing some of the outdoor spaces and for environmental education. Family has strong 

connection with Sherborn.  

 

Thursday’s Select Board meeting will include the architect presentation for the History Museum.  The 

presentation is very impressive and includes renderings/visuals of the planned space. Meeting should be 

hybrid, museum portion should be around 7pm.  

 



Tomorrow there will be a meeting with the Advisory Board, then a public hearing on March 22 about FY 

26 budgets.  

 

Caucus is on March 6, Tom, Brian Seth term expires. All are planning to run for re-election.  

 

Friends of the Sherborn Library (Sandra Burke) 

 

Annual Appeal is out.  As of two weeks ago received $18,525 in donations so far, which is ahead of 

where we were last year.  

 

Fall fundraiser, mini golf. Was largely successful.  Received positive feedback. 

 

Received SBA grant for a young entrepreneurs fair to take place during the Arts & Crafts Fair.  Received 

more than requested, as the program is highly supported by the SBA. The Friends also received $300 

from the Sherborn Cultural Council for Winterfest.  

 

Expressed support for the Library / Trustees through the upcoming budget process.  

 

Question about makerspace application for SBA in 2018.  The Friends just paid for makerspace items 

through a grant from Middlesex Bank. It would be good to update SBA on the makerspace to let them 

know what they helped with. Liz confirmed that we had received some grant funding from the SBA to 

cover some makerspace additions and will let them know. Also much progress has been made on the 

Library’s mobile maker cart.  

 

Brian mentioned that the Art Show on art work from prisoners was a very good event that the Friends 

put together. 

 

LBC/House (Brian Connolly, Thais Bessa, Liz Anderson) 

 

LBC meeting held on January 13.  Momentum has been made on the punch list, a number of things were 

listed as in progress or complete, such as lighting, generator work, rare book cabinet doors, plumbing 

and other items. Work also being scheduled for the spring for additional lighting on the roof to address 

darkness along the rear entrance.  

 

Quote for soundproofing the teen room for around $25k, continuing to look for less expensive options.  

 

Mural is still underway. The LBC was considering asking if the artist could finish before he starts a new 

job elsewhere.  

 

Thais presented some potential expenses:  



 

 
 

 
Requesting the Trustees consider, and vote on, funding these items. Estimated cost (minus shipping): 

$502.08 would come out of the town-held endowment account for staff development purchases; 

$1125.09 would be used to replace some of the display items from W.B. Meyer’s missing shipment and 



would use funds from the punch list, which is where that settlement money was deposited; $2073.90 

would use finishing funds from the endowment for new books trucks and rugs for Nora’s treehouse.   

 

Motion to approve all three of these expenses made by Frank, Mary seconded. Unanimous yes. 

 

Planning & Policies (Mary McKenna, Sue Lepard) 

 

Policies were already reviewed by Trustees, also brought town counsel for feedback. Feeling 

comfortable with submitting these for approval at this point.  

 

Frank requested a summary of changes.  

 

Meeting room policy: added outdoor spaces to this policy.  

Artist information & exhibit agreement: minimal changes on this. Added legal language to where the 

artist would sign / on liability. 

Art Gallery policy:  Positive feedback. The Art Gallery Committee added more details in the selection 

criteria.  

 

Motion to approve the three policies. Frank motion, Brian second. Unanimously approved. 

 

Finance (Frank Orlando, Tom Van Langen) 

 
 

 

 

Brian mentioned that the library budget is increasing more than any other town department.  A 

presentation was put together to focus on conceptually why this is the case before covering the line by 

line expenses.  



  

Liz went through the presentation. 

 
 

 



 
Start at 4k rather than 0 so the climb is more stark. Make more clear the portion of increase that 

sherborn is a large part of the circulation.  

 

 
May want to highlight that we have a lot more than typical libraries ( Punch list, historical society ).  

Highlight the burden that recruitment and training is on staff.  

 



 
Feedback: Suggested that we remove the 78k ( the town’s entire budget ) in order to avoid confusion.  

Avoid specifically mentioning COA. Consider changing the FOTSL amount as this amount is not 

committed to permanently. Noted that this is also included in the budget so the offset is noted.  We do 

not fund programs with the operating budget but from the FOTSL.  It would be useful to highlight the 

programming budget from the FOTSL.  

 

 
Feedback: Remove Carlisle from the Green highlight. 

 



 
Is this 10 hours what the library is currently going to do?  Or an additional?  These are not additional but 

would make those cuts permanent. 

 

Maybe we want to add some photos of the library being used to make the appeal stronger.  

 

Suggested to get an idea of how much other libraries spend on staff development and use that to show 

where Sherborn was deficient.  Liz mentioned that this is in fact was how the budget was determined.  

Recommended to highlight that this is how the budget was derived to give it more weight.  

 



 
 

Noted that the Advisory committee does ask very detailed questions, it would be good to have the 

budget available.  This budget has the state aid offset included.  

 

Also noted that the endowment gives money to the town to offset the budget. It could also be stated 

that the town covers the staff and purchasing new books, everything else is covered. Noted to really 

point this out as most non-salary expenses are covered by the endowment.  

 

Discussed that the endowment is often misunderstood in how it funds.  It would be good if Brian/Frank 

will be there and field any endowment questions. The endowment is restricted on what it can fund, but 

it is providing $83 to the town next year. 

 

Discussion on reducing Library hours: Based on the data we have gathered from this past full year of 

being reopened, the Library is incredibly busy and we now need to match our services with our demand 

level, staffing level and current funding. After looking at the circulation numbers and Library use, it looks 

like Monday is the best day based on staff and that it’s the lightest check-out day.  Also due to staffing 

issues and have already reduced Tuesday evening hours. One member of staff was scheduled until 2, but 

generally stayed until 5.  It is important  to make this point.  

 

FAQ was prepared for the staff.  Liz will send this out. Communication about hours will be via social 

media and email list, as well as posting the information at the desks in the Library.  

 



Brian made a motion to reduce Library hours effective Feb 1 2025 by closing the Library to the public on 

Monday and reducing  public hours Tuesday from closing at 8pm to 6pm. Tom seconded. Unanimous 

Yes. 

 

Discussion around whether we should add any language regarding the nature of the motion whether it 

is temporary or not.  It was decided to note in the minutes that this decision is in place pending the 

budget decisions for 2026, where it will be revisited.  

 

Sandra mentioned that there were a lot of rumors and difficulty communicating what was truly going on 

during construction and suggested it would be good to have an “elevator pitch” to share about the 

change in hours and upcoming budget discussions. Tom volunteered to put together some sentences to 

convey the overall reasons to share with Sandra/Friends.  

 

History Center (Brian Connolly) 

 

Last week the architect gave a report to the committee that is working on the project.  He will be giving 

a presentation to the SB on Thursday.  The architect also went through the cost estimates  around 1.27 

million.  This would be part of the capital budget for the town, the SB is the sponsor for it.  Some 

conversation around if the cost can be reduced. The architect mentioned that with a budget of this size 

there is not a lot of room.  

 

This will need to go before Town Meeting to be approved. The history center is also looking at grants 

and other funding mechanisms to have ready before town meeting in April. Liz has also been part of 

these discussions, providing feedback on the Library’s storage needs, etc. Noted that having 

construction ongoing at the Library will affect the staff as well.  

 

Director, Assistant Director & Teen Librarian Report (Liz Anderson, Jen Carlson, Quincy Knapp) 

 

Received SBA grant for a mailing regarding the Anxious Generation Community Read event.  

Recommends reading this book to get insight into how social media is impacting children. Also received 

an SBA grant for a didgeridoo event.  This was a well-received event in the past.  

 

On Feb 5 there will be a talk regarding teen mental health in conjunction with the Anxious Generation 

event.  

 

Jen (Assistant Director): At the end of January the Friends book sale will start.  Book sale will be Feb 28 - 

March 2.  The “wayfinder” will visit on March 1.  

 

Sherborn Cultural Council Grant received for a winter concert and also for Jungle Jim performer this 

summer. Children's Museum of Easton will also be coming to do a fossil program. February vacation 

there are a lot of activities planned as well.  

 



 

Quincy (Teen Services Librarian): Noted that having this role has been really helpful in servicing the teen 

population. A 3D printer was acquired last year with money from Middlesex Saving Bank.  Have been 

running 3D demos where the public can sign up to get 3D printed items and be present for the printing.  

 

In the spring we will start a program around 3D printing design.  A group from Wellesley will be using 

TinkerCAD and working with folks.  This program will be done over Zoom.  Demos will be continued and 

we’ll also have a “print your own” day. 

 

Teen study hall is this week. Midterms are this week, lots of use in the teen room.  

 

Have utilized volunteers to help with programming.  This can also satisfy volunteering hours, and helps 

increase attendance.  

 

Community outreach:  Staff operated as spelling-bee judges at DS school.  Graphic novel book club at 

the middle school. Preschool came for a visit.  

 

Liz: New staff are interested in the Trustees and how the relationship works.  Planning to continue to 

invite more staff to upcoming Trustees meetings, one of our goals for this fiscal year.  

 

Motion to adjourn at 9:22pm, Mary, Sue seconded.  Unanimous vote Yes. 


